Dear Friend

The number of people registering continues to grow so that almost 200 are now on board.

A committee has been formed following the meeting last week and various plans underway.  Full notes of the meeting on 5th August are attached for your information and any comment you may have, please.

There are a lot of important items in the notes so please read and get back to me if you have any queries.  Please particularly note that we adopted some Aims and Objectives.  What do you think?
The outcomes include three important events.  So dates for your diary:

September 11th and 12th – Heritage Open Days at the Flaxmill/Maltings.

Apart from additional opportunities to visit the site there will be related art exhibitions and look out for an exciting Son et Lumiere show.

Thursday, September 30th – ‘Friends’ Meeting at Ditherington Community Hall, Long Row, Ditherington at 7.00 pm
Barrie Trinder, the well known historian and expert on all things to do with Shropshire will give an illustrated talk entitled 'The Ditherington Flax Mill 1796-1988'.  We also hope that some former employees will go on to record their memories of the Maltings.

Tuesday, November 30th – ‘Friends’ Visit to Shropshire Archives, Shrewsbury at 7.00 pm.
Archive staff will be present with a large number of Flaxmill/Maltings related records, plans, photos, drawings, etc. on display for a fascinating evening.  I hope that whatever is available re the Castlefields Flaxmill can be included.

Committee meeting for those on the committee and others wishing to come forward.  Please come along to The Ditherington Community Hall, Long Row at 7.00 on Monday 6th September.  NB this is not the date we determined last week but the only one available to accommodate the meeting in the area.  I hope this change doesn’t lead to inconvenience.

Promising news re. Funding
Yesterday (9th August) I was part of a small delegation to meet with the Head of the Heritage Lottery Fund, West Mids Region.  I was delighted with the presentation we made and with the response from the HLF which I believe was more encouraging than we could have hoped for.

Visit of MEP, Phillip Bradbourne.
I have been invited to attend a visit of the above West Mids MEP which as been arranged by Council Leader, Keith Barrow, on 26th August.

The Planning Application (10/03230/FUL) can now be view of the SC website: http://planning2.shropshire.gov.uk/publicaccess/tdc/DcApplication/application_searchresults.aspx
It is a very complex document covering a full application for Phase 1 and listed building consent plus outline permission for the Masterplan covering the whole site.  I have recommended that an executive summary be provided for the lay persons among us.

Could I ask everyone with access to view it and make positive comment please?  This is very important in showing levels of support to the Council, funders, etc.; not that there is any chance of refusal.
If you have any queries or don’t have IT access, then Stuart Thomas is the officer responsible and he can be contacted via the Shirehall, Tel. 252665.

New Members
The more the merrier so I am attaching a registration form.  Please invite friends, family, neighbours, and colleagues to sign up and get involved.

That’s it for now with good news all round and the start of an exciting programme.  Please get in touch if you have ideas.  Very much look forward to seeing you at the events.

